Minutes from PPG Meeting

Thursday 21st November 2013
Chair:


Mrs. L. Leggott, Lakeside Practice.
Attendees:

Mr. H. Connell

Invited:  Mrs. K. Elwick



Mr. F. Jackson

(Reception Manager Lakeside)
Apologies:

Mr. W. Adams 

Mrs. S. Beynon

Mrs. S. Davies 

Ms. J. Riley

Mr. A. White 


Mrs. Garner 
Mr. D. Astle 

	
	Introduction
	

	
	The chair noted that there were some apologies and thanked those in attendance but the small attendance may have been due to the bad weather.
LL introduced Kath Elwick as Reception Manager to talk to the group about the workings of reception, the appointments system and to answer any queries the group may have.


	

	
	Reception
	

	
	KE briefly but succinctly explained the process involved in reception, that the ladies on reception tend to ask for brief details of the issue in order to put them in with the most appropriate clinician.
KE explained the triage system, GP only booking slots where the GP task reception to put certain and appropriate patients in the right slots.

Reception do not turn anyone away or ask them to ring back the next day.  They do not refer them onto 8:8 service or Out of Hours.  The policy is that we will not turn away particularly at risk or obviously ill patients.
KE briefly touched on the fact that we have a chaperone policy where patients are asked if they’d like to have a trained chaperone in the room with them and the GP whilst an examination or consultation is taking place.

LL invited the group, any members not present or anyone the members thought may wish to, to have a morning or afternoon sat in the reception area to experience what the reception staff do and deal with on an hourly basis.

KE explained the DNA (Did Not Attend) policy whereby if a patient DNAs four or more times within a rolling twelve month period then they will be removed from the list.  However each occasion and patient is looked at individually in case there are any obvious and unavoidable circumstances for the DNA.

A patient can temporarily register for a short length of time anywhere whilst still being registered permanently in once practice.  However if a patient mistakenly registers as a fully registered permanent patient they will be automatically removed from their original practice.

Group discussion took place around the return of the family doctor and how it used to be that a GP would tend to the family and its members as a whole, any time of day or night in times of need and that they became family friends.  (Post meeting note- please refer to Appendix One for an article found by LL in regards to this subject that may be of interest to the group).

	

	
	HSCIC (Health & Social Care Information Centre)
	

	
	LL shared with the group the creation of the Care.Data system that will extract information from our clinical system about our patients.  The data collected is of a demographic nature and will not be specific or patient identifiable.  
There is an opportunity for patients to opt out or show their dissatisfaction of their data being collected.

The data will only go to serve as survey information and show trends, peaks and troughs in various areas.  The data is automatically taken from our system which is called TPP (System One).
The group were advised to read through the information provided by LL prior to the meeting and that any questions LL would happily answer.

The conversation then turned to sharing data in and out of the system; KE briefly explained the concept and that Lakeside were trying to encourage patients to sign up.  

Patients who attend another service will be asked if they want the episode available to view via their GP.  If the patient has previously agreed to sharing data out of the GPs then information about that patient will be visible to view by that other service.

This becomes very useful for example if a patient stays in hospital and the clinicians need to check background health information (for example allergies, intolerances to substances etc.) and again the information flowing back into the GPs from the hospital.

Discussions then followed about the ‘special’ drugs and the great cost of providing those through the practice (these are normally prescribed to patients leaving hospital but then a refill of this prescription comes then from the practice).


	

	
	Practice Survey Findings
	

	
	Key Findings:
Four areas we fell below national average (by more than a couple of points), Seeing the practitioner of choice, Speaking to a practitioner on the phone, Respect for Privacy & Confidentiality and Illness Prevention (Promoting Preventative Measures).

Had questionnaires from people of all demographic areas so was equally spread throughout the practice population.

Looking at the four years (2006, 2008, 2009 and 2013) that the surveys have been done the practice has scored better in 2013 (or the same) as previous years.  There was an initial dip over the years but 2013 looks to have been the better of the four years.  Lakeside has not lost any points in any area since 2009 to 2013.
Most common comments from patients:
· The availability of weekend appointments (or lack thereof).

· Seeing the same doctor on every, or majority of their visits.

· Looking at appointments re text reminders, ability to book an appointment in advance and the fact that sometimes patients wait a while before their call is answered and waiting times in general.

Lakeside is now providing a text reminder service.  It is in place however we are trying to iron out some issues we have had.  We have had no feedback from patients to say they are receiving them.

There were a lot of positive comments also that the patients wanted to make about helpful and polite staff, very nice doctors, good service and feeling ‘looked after’.
Comments on how doctors/nurses could be improved:
There was only one negative comment about being left waiting to see the doctor but once seen the doctor was “excellent”.

All comments about doctors/nurses being excellent and being very happy, patients are listened to, caring etc.


	

	
	Close and Thanks
	

	
	Thank you to those of you who made it to today’s meeting.  Your input is greatly appreciated.  I hope to continue providing these meetings on a quarterly basis but may periodically send you information on related topics.  
To those who unfortunately couldn’t make it today I would like to say thank you for agreeing to be part of the Lakeside PPG and will look forward to seeing you at the next meeting.  I will be sending a copy of these minutes and associated information to everyone.  If you have any questions at all, please don’t hesitate to contact me on 01302 703422 or via email on liz.leggott@gp-c86016.nhs.uk or liz.leggott@nhs.net

	

	
	Date & Time of Next Meeting:
Thursday 13th February 2014 at 4pm.
Proposed meetings following for the year 2014:

Thursday 15th May at 4pm
Thursday 7th August at 4pm & 

Thursday 13th November at 4pm.


	


Appendix 1
By Laura Donnelly and James Kirkup 15th Nov 2013 Daily Telegraph.
New GP contract heralds return of 'proper doctors' A new contract for GPs will see the return of “proper family doctors,” responsible for round-the-clock care and with dedicated help for the elderly, the Health Secretary says 
The deal agreed with the British Medical Association (BMA) has been heralded as the biggest shake-up since Labour introduced changes which allowed thousands of doctors to abandon responsibility for out-of-hours care. 

Under the contract four million elderly patients and those with complex conditions will be given a named GP, personally accountable for their care at all times. 

Ministers say the change is crucial because the failure to care for older patients has causing a spiraling crisis in NHS emergency care, with millions of patients admitted to hospital because they could not get help in time from their GPs. 

Under a deal introduced by Labour, the majority of family doctors dropped responsibility for out-of-hours care, yet saw their earnings rise instantly by almost one third. 

BMA negotiators later admitted the terms, which brought average GP incomes to more than £100,000, were so generous that they thought the Government was “having a laugh”. 

Since then, there has been a succession of scandals in which patients were failed by locum doctors, including a notorious case when a pensioner was killed by an overdose of painkillers administered by an overseas medic working his first shift. 

The new deal will mean that GPs are personally responsible for the care of all patients aged 75 and over, around the clock, regardless of who delivers it - as well as for the care for younger patients with complex health needs. 

Older patients will also be promised same-day access to their doctors, via telephone consultations, while GPs will be instructed to draw up “personalised care plans” so all frail and elderly patients are properly looked after. 

However Mr. Hunt said this morning it was not necessarily the named GP that a patient would get to speak to when they called their surgery. Instead he while it was “quite possible” they would speak to the GP, in individual cases it “depends on who’s available” when the patient contacts their doctor. 

He told BBC Radio Four’s Today program that the reforms would mean that the “buck would stop” with the named GP in charge of an elderly person’s out of hours care. 

Andy Burnham, the Shadow Health Secretary said: "It has got harder to get a GP appointment under this government and nothing in today's announcement will correct that." 

He said that he did not oppose having a responsible GP for every older person, but added that "people will still face the frustration of phoning the surgery at 9am and being told there's nothing available for days."

Jeremy Hunt said last night: “Labour’s 2004 GP contract broke the personal link between GP and patient. It piled target after target on doctors, took away their responsibility for out-of-hours care and put huge pressure on our A&E departments. This Government has a plan to sort this out. Today’s announcement of a new GP contract is a vital step.”

Ofsted-style ratings measuring the performance of GP practices as outstanding, good, requires improvement or inadequate, will be published in every surgery by 2015, while data will be published scrutinising the quality of out-of-hours care for all patients. 

Government sources said the reports would be detailed and “unapologetically frank” informed by close observation and conversations with professionals and patients. 

Mr. Hunt said: “We are bringing back named GPs for the vulnerable elderly. This means proper family doctors, able to focus on giving elderly people the care they need and prevent unnecessary trips to hospital. This is about fixing the long-term pressures on our A&E services, and freeing hardworking doctors to improve care for those with the greatest need.”

Since 2004, GPs pay has been dictated by hundreds of targets. Under the system - derided by critics as “points mean prizes” - income can be dictated by how many patients are weighed, asked about their alcohol intake or given lifestyle advice. 

Under the new deal, which will be introduced in April, more than one third of the indicators will be scrapped, which the BMA said would allow thousands of GPs to attend to their patients, instead of their computer screens. 

Dr Chaand Nagpaul, Chairman of the BMA’s GP committee, said: “This is resurrecting what used to happen: it means tailored and personalised care.”

“The 2004 contract brought unprecedented bureaucracy and chasing of targets and box-ticking. We have removed a swathe of targets: what this is doing is giving GPs time - time to care. Doctors will be able to look at the patient in front of them, not the computer screen.”

Under the targets framework, doctors have been paid for improving their handwriting, or ensuring staff undergo training, or for asking patients how often they do activities such as DIY, cooking or gardening. 

Dr Nagpaul said: “Even today GPs up and down the land are asking these questions - how often patients cycle, garden or cook, how often they walk - and how quickly - checking the blood pressure of fit and healthy people, all the while measuring rather than providing care.”

The deal agreed yesterday involves some compromises, as ministers had originally indicated that they wanted GPs to take back responsibility for out-of-hours care for all patients, and further changes are likely to be negotiated in future years. 

Dr Nagpaul said: “Given the workforce crisis among GPs it's right to focus on the patients with the greatest need. I think the Government understands that with a limited workforce GPs need to use their time wisely.”

The BMA said the terms would not increase funding for doctors - who on average earns £103,000, with more than 600 earning more than £200,000 - but would shift existing resources, so GPs could make better use of their professional judgment. 

Andy Burnham , Labour’s Shadow Health Secretary, said: “No amount of spin can hide the fact that David Cameron has made it harder to get a GP appointment. There is nothing in this new contract to correct that."

“David Cameron cut Labour's scheme of evening and weekend opening and the guarantee of seeing a doctor within 48 hours.  This announcement will not put an end to patients phoning the surgery at 9am and finding it impossible to get an appointment – many of whom, not happy with a phone consultation, will still turn to A&E."

http://www.telegraph.co.uk/health/healthnews/10450706/New-GP-contract-heralds-return-of-proper-doctors.html
Video of Jeremy Hunt on website.
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